Subject: For a municipality committed to protecting animals

Attention: (insert candidate's name here),

With municipal elections approaching, I would like to bring to your attention an issue that is of increasing concern to our community: animal welfare.
This is no longer a marginal issue. It has become a clear and growing expectation among voters, who are calling for concrete action to improve animal welfare at the local level. Municipalities have an essential role to play, and several have already shown that effective action is possible.
In 2025, I want my municipality to make a concrete commitment to the following issues:
· Ending the permanent tethering of dogs, a practice that involves keeping a dog tied to a fixed object for long periods of time, or even continuously. This form of confinement is incompatible with a dog's basic needs and also represents a significant public nuisance and safety issue. It is an issue that can be addressed simply and effectively, and several municipalities in Quebec have already adopted regulations to this effect.
· Reducing cat overpopulation by supporting trap-neuter-release-maintain (TNRM) programs, which build on existing community mobilization and use proven, effective, and low-cost methods.
· Better regulating the sale of cats, dogs, and rabbits by prohibiting their sale in pet stores unless they come from a shelter or veterinary facility. Such a measure, already adopted by many municipalities across Canada, combats intensive breeding and encourages more responsible adoptions.
· Providing ethical and responsible municipal animal control services by ensuring that municipal calls for tenders take into account animal welfare and community expectations. Choosing the right animal control service provider is a key part of a sustainable solution to animal overpopulation. The MAPAQ has publicly committed to supporting municipalities in determining the criteria to consider when choosing this provider.
These measures are realistic, applicable, and already implemented in other municipalities in Quebec. It is therefore not a matter of seeking solutions, but of implementing practices that already work and adapting them to our local reality.
I am counting on you to take the lead on this issue. I would be happy to discuss this with you and learn about your commitments to animal welfare. Thank you for your attention. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.

I look forward to hearing from you.
Yours sincerely,
Your name
Your address or district
Your contact information (email and/or phone number)
